Officers of the Pasadena Bodies Lodge of Perfection Ronald W. Alcorn III, 320 KCCH Venerable Master Chapter of Rose Croix David R. Patterson, 32º KCCH Wise Master Council of Kadosh Teodorico J. Oliva III, 32º KCCH Commander Consistory

All Bodies

Jeffrey L. McDonough, 320 KSA Master of Kadosh

Gregory J. Gabriel, 320 Almoner Miles H. Bresee III, 320 KCCH Treasurer William F. Rook, 330 Secretary Keith D. Kramer, 32° KSA Asst. to Secretary Stephen R. Miller, 320 KCCH Organist George T. "Kerry" Halgrims, 32º KSA Tiler

Scottish Rite Calendar Keep Friday Nights for Scottish Rite

JUNE

Friday, June 2 4:30PM Cathedral Board 6:00PM Social Fellowship 6:30PM Dinner 8:00PM Capping Ceremony Stated Meeting Lodge of Perfection in Charge Women's Association

Saturday, June 3 11:00AM Master Craftsman Group 12:00PM Knights of Saint Andrew

Sunday, June 4 9:00AM Masonic Symposium

Sunday, June 11 Trip to LACMA (See Page 4)

Saturday, June 17 9:00AM Discussion Group







Pasadena Lodge of Perfection 150 North Madison Avenue Pasadena, CA 91101-1710

Time dated material

Pasadena Scottish Rite Bulletin

(USPS 422-600)

150 N. Madison Ave.
Pasadena, CA 91101-1710
626.795.4213 Fax: 626.795.1487
http://www.pasadenascottishrite.org
bill@pasadenascottishrite.org
Reservations: mary@pasadenascottishrite.org
Official publication of the Ancient and Accepted
Scottish Rite of Free Masonry
Periodical Class Postage Paid at Pasadena, California
and at additional mailing offices.
No Subscription Price
Published Monthly Except July/August Combined

Editorial Staff

Ronald W. Alcorn III, 32° KCCH Editor Pat Meyer, 32° Mail Manager

Change of Address

Please notify the Secretary's Office of your correct mailing address including ZIP CODE when moving. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to the Scottish Rite Journal. 150 North Madison Avenue, Pasadena, CA 91101-1710

Allegiance

The Bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite sitting in the Valley of Pasadena, Orient of California acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspector General Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon of the Thirty-Third and last degree of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of the United States of America.

Ronald A. Seale, 33° Sovereign Grand Commander

Frank Loui, 33° Sovereign Grand Inspector General in the Orient of California

Rees Padfield, 33° Personal Representative of the Sovereign Grand Inspector General in the Orient of California





Ronald W. Alcorn III, 32° KCCH Venerable Master Lodge of Perfection





David R. Patterson, 32º KCCH Wise Master Chapter of Rose Croix





Teodorico J. Oliva III, 32º KCCH

Commander

Council of Kadosh





Jeffrey L. McDonough, 32⁰ KSA Master of Kadosh Consistory





MichaelDavid Smith, 32^oKSA First Knight Knights of Saint Andrew

PASADENA SCOTTISH RITE FAMILY RIGHT WITH THE QUAKES

PROCEEDS BENEFITTING RITECARE PASADENA

SATURDAY, JULY 15, 2017

GAME TIME - 7:05 PM

GATES OPEN - 6:05 PM

Post Game Fireworks Spectacular



42



Ticket includes: Transportation to and from LoanMart Field & Club seat game ticket
Bus leaves promptly at 4:30 PM from Pasadena Scottish Rite



LoanMart Field

8408 Rochester Ave. Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730
Parking \$5 cash

....

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT: Robert Artinian 818 298-3766 robertartinian@gmail.com

Order Form					
Name	Phone#				
Number Adult Tickets	x \$40.00	=			
Number Child Tickets (15 & under)	x \$20.00	=			
	Total Due	\$			
Ticket includes: Transportation to and	d from LoanMart Field & Club	seat game ticket			
CASH or CHECK PAYAE TICKET ORDERS MUST BE R	BLE TO: PASADENA SCOT				

Women's Association News

Gentlemen please share this newsletter with your family

Dear Ladies,

It is with great sorrow to report the passing of Irene Wilkins, wife of Illustrious Henry H. P. Wilkins 33rd Degree Grand Cross and former PR and General Secretary. Irene was very active for many years with our Pasadena Scottish Rite Women's Association assisting in and taking leadership roles for many fundraising events. She was a lovely lady and will be missed.

As you probably know, we have a new TV and DVR in our meeting area. This gives us quite bit of latitude to incorporate a variety of activities and programs that include movies for our enjoyment while our men are in their business meeting.

Please feel free to bring any DVD's you would like to share during this time. If you have school age children they are welcome to join us. They might even like to share one of their favorite DVD's for the evening. :)

Another thought, if you have a child or children that would like to share a special report or project from school, a hobby or skill with us we would love to hear about it.:) Please call Lynda Lockhart at 909 938-5923 so we plan for their special presentation.

Look forward to seeing you in June. Remember we meet upstairs - elevator button #2 (one level above the auditorium).

Sincerely,

Lynda Lockhart President

Ronald W. Alcorn III, 32° KCCH

Venerable Master Lodge of Perfection

My sincere congratulations go out to the newest members of the Pasadena Scottish Rite. On behalf of all of the officers, members and their ladies – welcome!

At our June meeting we will be presenting the members of the Ill Donald R. Johansen 33° Memorial Class with thier 14th degree rings and caps.



Because of the summer heat, proper attire for the months of July, August, and September will be Sport Shirts!

The summer months are going of be quite busy here at the Rite starting with the July 7th stated meeting and dinner we will be hosting a reception for Illustrious Frank Loui SGIG. On July 15th the Chapter of Rose Croix has a trip to the Cucamonga Quakes Baseball game in Rancho Cucamonga, for information see Robert Atrinian or the flyer on page 19. On August 4th we will be presenting the Roy J. Henville Award. On August 20th the Council of Kadosh is planning a Bowling event at Montrose Bowl see TJ Oliva for details.

Ronald W. Alcorn III, 32° KCCH Venerable Master, Lodge of Perfection



Mission Statement

Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern Jurisdiction, USA

It is the mission of the Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern Jurisdiction, USA, to improve its members and enhance the communities in which they live by teaching and emulating the principles of Brotherly Love, Tolerance, Charity, and Truth while actively embracing high social, moral, and spiritual values including fellowship, compassion, and dedication to God, family and country.



JUNE 11, 2017 LACMA TRIP

Join us at the Los Angeles County Museum of Art

The Pasadena Scottish Rite Care Language Center is having its museum day at LACMA on the 11th of June 2017. We will be meeting at 10am across the street from the Pasadena Scottish Rite at the Pasadena Women's Civic Club where parking will be available. We will depart from their parking lot for LACMA on a chartered bus at 10:30 am. Lunches will be provided at LACMA upon our arrival. After lunch, there will be tours of the exhibits and Arts and Craft classes for children till 3:30pm. We will depart from LACMA at 4pm to return to Pasadena. All proceeds will benefit the Pasadena Rite Care Center. To RSVP, please contact Becky by calling (626)-564-8947 or by email at kidstalk@pacbell.net

ADULTS (18+): \$30 CHILDREN: \$20

BUS LEAVES @ 10:30AM SHARP

LUNCH @ 11:45AM

MUSEUM TOURS FROM 12:30PM -3:30PM

DEPARTURE FOR HOME @ 4:00PM

RSVP @ 626-564-8947 OR KIDSTALK@PACBELL.NET

RITE CARE LANGUAGE CENTER

150 Madison Ave. Pasadena, CA 91101 626-564-8947

www.pasadenaspeech.org



Pasadena Rite Care 1st Annual Golf Tournament Sponsors

Gold Sponsor: Hays Family

Hole Sponsors:

1,1410 041,40

Brokers Direct Realty

Council of Kadosh

The Bizzy Blondes Realty

Kanian Design

The Little Cake Chateau

David Chernik

Al Malaikah, Past Potentate

Beach Cities Lodge No 753

El Segundo Lodge No 421

San Marino Lodge No 408

Frank Barbano, Elysian 418, Barbano Realty

Rafkoh Iron Work, INC.

Gaudy Baubles Engraved

European Jewelers

LA Suite Exchange

Green Prime Construction, INC.

Rite Care

Pasadena Scottish Rite

Pasadena Scottish Rite Events Center Silver Sponsors: Raymond Godeke

CFSC

Cart Sponsors: Steven Pashby

Kevin & Leslie O'Connor

Mularz Construction

The Mute Caddy

Armen Ulyan

Scott Shaw Padfield Family

William Rook

w iiiiaiii Kook

Chapter of Rose Croix William Rook

Star Tire

Richman Family

Pasadena Childhood Language Center



Donations may be made by a group, an organization, a couple, or an individual. They may be made In Honor of..., In Memory of..., as a member of the 365 Club, or as Friends of the Center. All donors are recognized in the bulletin.

Thank You to Our April 2017 Donors

365 Club

<u>In Memory of Irene Wilkins</u> Pasadena Chapter of Rose Croix

Language Center

Ron Alcorn III Thomas Holm Mike Panossian Roger Sherman Armen Ulyan Oscar Weyman Gevork Yaralyan

Make contributions to the CALIFORNIA SCOTTISH RITE FOUNDATION and please note in the memo line PASADENA



Donate today

http://www.casr-foundation.org/how-to-help/ways-to-give/

The Secretary's Memo Pad Ill. William F. Rook, 33°

June fines us in fine favor as we welcome the Ill. Donald R. Johansen 33° Memorial Class. It is only befitting that this be a large class since Ill. Don sponsored many of our members and introduced Scottish Rite Masonry to so many of our Brother Master Masons. Membership has taken a leap in May with this class. But unfortunately, we still have brothers dying and others being suspended for non-payment of dues. Surprisingly many are being suspended by Grand Lodge and thus, we have to suspend them likewise.



This month, elsewhere in this bulletin, you will find a copy of responsibilities that you as a sponsor have. Also, when you signed their application you made a promise to fulfill those duties as a sponsor. Please consider your role in make new Masters of the Royal Secret.

With that said, allow me to welcome our new Masters of the Royal Secret. We ask that you come on June 2 for the capping of the class and the presentation of the 14th Degree ring. Your attendance will be honoring them and honoring the memory of our Illustrious Brother Johansen.

Please remember that dinner reservation must be made prior to the office closing on Wednesday prior to stated meeting. Beginning with the June Stated meeting we will accept reservations are the deadline, for no fish or vegetarian plates, at an increased cost of \$20. So, save \$5 by getting your reservations in on time. Below find the statistical data from Supreme Council for May 5, 2017.

15

Pasadena Scottish Rite Bulletin **Knights of Saint Andrew**

Greetings Brethren,

I would like to take this time to thank all the members of the valley who made the spring class of 2017 a success. To the cast and crew of the degrees who put on an amazing show, thank you for putting in all those extra hours that we rarely hear about. To the classroom director and office staff, thank you for the work you put in to ensure our candidates are well



informed. To the all the knights and members who came out to lend a helping hand where it was needed, thank you for being there. And thank you to those who came to watch the degrees and to support the spring class.

I would also like to welcome those who have just joined the Pasadena Scottish Rite and share with you one of my favorite lessons. [Ut] labore est orare." Translated, it means "to labor is to pray." I share this with you for it is my hope that you eager to get really dig deep into the meat that is the Scottish Rite, because there is a life time of learning to do here.

The Knights of St. Andrew will be having their next Stated Meeting on the Third of June at Noon. Dress is causal, do remember to wear you hat, we may have quite a few squires joining us at the next meeting. We will also be going over some ByLaw adjustments and preparing for the Knights Fest in November.

In Humble Service. Michael David Smith, 32° KSA First Knight



June Dinner Menu Stated Meeting on June 2nd

Cheese & Crackers Wedge Salad with Ranch Dressing & Bleu Cheese Crumbles Tri Tip with Peppercorn Sauce Au Gratin Potatoes Julienne Cut Mixed Vegetables **Rolls and Butter Mystery Desert**

Last day for reservation is Wednesday, May 31st at 2pm

Number of Reservations at \$15.00 Per Person..... Fish or Vegetarian on request only when making reservation.

Remember - a reservation made is a reservation paid. mary@pasadenascottishrite.org or 626-795-4213 Ext: 101 Golf Tournament Continued...

Ill Edward Griffiths and Ill William Rook who were visiting every hole by encouraging the players and being supportive with passing the water bottles to them. Overall, the tournament had its classy appearances starting from the main sponsors' banner at the 1st Tee, then the hole sponsors which were spread at each hole, and finally the Cart sponsors at each driven Cart.

The weather was not as cooperative as we had expected. The players had to wear a protective clothing at the early hours of the game, and the afternoon was breezy and drizzly. Even though the mother nature was not assisting us, but the players were determined to win the Hole In One prizes of Maserati SUV at hole #7 and Porsche 911 4S convertible at hole #13. We would like to take this opportunity to recognize the 2 car hole sponsors of the car dealership from "Rusnak" in Pasadena.

After the tournament, all the players and guests were invited to attend the dinner at the Pasadena Scottish Rite dining hall. Brother Eusebio decorated the dining hall tables just as a golf tournament festive event should look alike with its white table covers, the green cloth napkins and gold plated charges on each plate. We were served amazing appetizers and delicious dinner. We also had special lady, who prepared the cigars according to the guests request.

In summary, the tournament was a success! We had generated a positive net income to support the Pasadena Childhood Language Center. We look forward in continuing our support to this cause next year also. Please contact the Golf Committee members for your sponsorship and support.

Hovig Antabian Golf Committee Chair

The Secretary's Memo Pad Continued...

Remember the July meeting is the first Friday, because of Independence Day. Therefore reservations are due by July 5 at closing.

See you in July.

Bill

Current Year Membership Statistical Changes		
Initiations:	0	
Affiliations:	0	
Reinstatements:	1	
Deaths:	3	
Demissions:	2	
Suspensions (Non-payment):	2	
Suspensions (Other reasons):	8	
Current Lodge Membership	832	

Current Dues Statistics					
	Count	Count % of Total	% of Total	Orient	Jurisdiction
			Wide Avg.	Wide Avg.	
Active Members with Dues Paid in Full:	460	55.4%	52.1%	56.3%	
Active Members with Current Dues Balance:	113	13.6%	10.1%	10.0%	
Active Members with Arrears Dues Balance:	59	7.1%	9.5%	6.1%	
Active Members that are Dues Exempt:	93	11.2%	10.3%	8.1%	
Active Paid Life Members:	106	12.8%	18.1%	19.5%	

A Sponsor's Responsibility

For every petitioner for the degrees of Scottish Rite Degrees there is a Scottish Rite Mason who is his sponsor on whom rests the responsibility for proper training of the petitioner. The Scottish Rite Mason who signs the petition has a responsibility that does not end with their signature on the petition. If you invited a guest to a gathering at your home, you make sure that he meets all of your guest and is made welcome and comfortable. Isn't the man whom you recommend Scottish Rite Freemasonry entitled to the same courtesy? As his sponsor, is it not your duty to assist him with his work and take an interest in his progress? It seems to us that it is, and that you should see to it that he fully understands the fine lessons of our degrees. If you recommend a man to the Scottish Rite, satisfy yourself that he is receiving that for which you recommended him. To do so is but a Masonic courtesy and it is your duty as a Scottish Rite Mason.

The P.R.'s Corner

Ill. Rees Padfield, 33°

Here it is June already, the time for weddings and graduations, and summer is rapidly approaching. While making your plans for vacation destinations, please remember that our Rite Care Clinic is open year around and needs all the support that you can give. Also, take the time to enjoy the different Orient's Valleys while you are traveling. By going on line you can find the times that the Valley's are open. Some are spectacular.



We just completed our spring reunion with a large class. The conferrals and stage work was once again very successful. I thank the Candidate Class Director, Simon McIlroy, the Director of the Work, Jeff McDonough, the Degree casts, stagecraft, lighting, sound, wardrobe, and makeup groups-Well Done! I remind the Top Line signers that your responsibility to our new Brothers continues beyond the reunion. Please make every effort to encourage their continued participation in the Rite's activities, particularly in the areas of their indicated interest

This year's VMAP is again more complex than last year. The VMAP committee under Steven Klein, is busy working on completing this years requirements. At this time we should have completed almost all of the 2017 requirements. Thank you, Steve and your committee.

Our Rite Care Children's Clinic is operating at almost total capacity. Our Clinic office manager, Becky Griffith, is busily working coordinating and facilitating the operation of the Clinic. Thank you Becky! We have drastically reduced our waiting list. Our Rite Care Board is being very innovative in organizing and developing new and more productive venues for obtaining the funding we require to keep the Clinic operational. Your contributions

Pasadena Scottish Rite Golf Tournament

The First Annual Golf Tournament was held 10:00am on Sunday, May 7, 2017 at the Brookside Golf Course, Pasadena.

The organizing committee had been working diligently to turn this first event into a success. Several hours of meetings, decisions, planning and finalizing was the determination of this committee to deliver the best and the quality that a golf tournament requires. In addition, the Committee was enthusiastic to discover the greatest possibility of marketing this tournament and generate a superlative possible of high net income. The Committee members are:

Hovig Antabian, Robert Artinian, Kerry Halgrims, Barry Balonick, Raffi Bedrossian and Jack Witz.

We had an overwhelming support from our sponsors. Our request to them was how can you support, and their respond was how much \$\$. Therefore, we would like to acknowledge our Gold Sponsor Brother John Hays, who was an instrumental supporter and a positive advocate. We also had two more Silver Sponsors Ill Raymond Godeke and Mr. Richard Barr (CFSC), who both were the first to launch the sponsorship awareness. The Gold and Silver sponsors were the main 2017 Golf Tournament patrons. Their support created a very positive synergy towards the other 18 hole sponsors and multiple Cart sponsors. The Golf Committee would like to express their gratitude of these sponsors for being the most loyal participants to support this cause.

We had several volunteers from the Knights of Saint Andrew, who were committed to support this tournament since the idea was launched. We would like to thank our First Knight Michael Smith and Knight Chris Lebedeff for spearheading the supporting plans. Let us not forget that we also had 3 Lady volunteers Mrs. Christine Artinian, Mrs. Irma Baronian and Mrs. Julie D G. In spite of the early morning cold temperature, these three ladies were persisted to assist the Committee on the registration, Polo Shirt and raffle ticket desks. Additionally, Ill Rees Padfield,

Director of Membership

Steven D. Klein, 32° KCCH

We sure have a Valley with Vitality! Our first golf tournament was a great success. Producing any event takes a lot of effort, and that is especially true when producing that event for the first time. Our brethren did a fantastic job! The tournament gives us a chance to take the message of Freemasonry and the important work of the Language Center to the general public. It gives us a chance to come together under the canopy of Masonry to participate in recreational activities together, in a different



way, outside the traditional meetings, classes and Reunions we hold. The golf tournament will continue to grow as an annual event as years go by. We have begun the journey of the "tourny!"

We also have been holding one of the biggest Reunions in recent years. Thanks to all the brothers, especially the Lodge Ambassadors, for their terrific work in telling our blue lodge brothers about our wonderful Scottish Rite, the "University of Freemasonry." Special congratulations to our new Scottish Rite brethren. We hope the impressions and the profound lessons we have attempted to convey to you have touched your hearts, and that you will join our ranks to be active members in our Valley of Pasadena.

On the subject of lessons, we offer several classes to help you dig deeper in your understanding of the degrees conferred upon you. The Master Craftsman Study Group meets on the first Saturday of the month, in our library, right after the Knights of St. Andrew meeting concludes. You are most cordially invited to attend the meetings. If you desire information on how to sign up for the class, I will be happy to assist you. Please contact me at sdklein2005@yahoo.com

Sincerely & Fraternally,

Steven Klein, 32°, KCCH VMAP Chairman are vital for its continued operation. For those Brothers and wives who are working, please find out if your employer matches contributions for worthy charities. For those who contributed, the Language Center and the Pasadena Scottish Rite thanks you. Remember; attend the family night baseball game with the Rancho Cucamonga Quakes on July 15th to help support the Clinic.

I look forward to seeing all of you at our future stated meeting dinners and meetings. Call an old friend you have not seen in a while and invite him and his lady to one of our events. Maybe even offer to drive him if he needs it. We are all brethren. Remember your fifth obligation of Loyal Service, a part of the 32nd degree.

Rees Padfield, 33° Personal Representative

IN MEMORIAM

James M Maule, 32° San Marino No. 408 March 26, 2013

Armin Cruz, 32° Downey United No. 220 January 1, 2016

Donald Shaidell, 32° Alhambra No. 322 January 15, 2015

Murray Kobrin, 32° Southern California No.529 January 14, 2012

May Almighty God, in his infinite mercy, Grant that we may meet again, to part no more.







Kenneth Albert Burkenheim



Isidro Campos



Oganes H. Chamichyan



Sergio Enrique Courel Herrero



Jeffrey Edwards



Joseph William Emde





Vahag Haykarian-Papien



Jordan James Hempstead



David Shea Henne



Sergay Khachatryan



Spartak Kachatryan



Hayk Knyazyan



Rafael Kochar



Edgar Kocharyan



Peter B. Kupelian



Christopher T. Liner





Ashlot Melikyan



Shawn Momen



Gevorg Porsughyan



Severo Cordova Pucan III



Steven L. Resnick



David Ryan Runkle



Pasadena Scottish Rite Spring 2017





Armen Sarkisyan



Schmidt



Vahagn Selveryan



Fadi A. Shahan



Grigor Greg Tiratsuyan



Torrealba Torres



Halk Tsaturyan



Arthur Edward Velling



Daniel Louis Verna



Stuart R. Williams